
PUBLIC RISK, INNOVATION, SOLUTIONS, AND MANAGEMENT 
(PRISM)  

 
PRISMHEALTH COMMITTEE 

 
MEETING SUMMARY 

 
Web Conference/Telephonic Meeting Wednesday, September 22, 2021 
 9:30 a.m. 
  Fifth Meeting – 2021 
  
Members Present Members Absent 

Naomi Whatley, GSRMA – Alternate 
Wendy Alvares, Merced County  
Ashleigh Szkubiel, San Luis Obispo County 
Raquel Arciniega, SCAQMD 
Brendan Shannon, SDMTS – Alternate 
Alana Little, SDRMA 
Coral Ferrin, Tehama County 
Andrew Guzman, Turlock Irrigation District 
Vanessa Shearer, City of Visalia 
 

None 

Program Performance Report (PPR)  

Staff presented the PPR, updated through June 30, 2021.  Premium volume for all 
combined program segments is $299M, with medical/pharmacy claims and fixed costs 
totaling $285M, resulting in a program funding ratio of 95%. 
 
New Member Application 

The Committee reviewed and approved Merced Irrigation District for entry into the 
PRISMHealth Program, large member segment, effective January 1, 2022.  
 
2022 Express Scripts (ESI) Formulary Update 

The January 1, 2022 ESI formulary update was presented with 0.89% disruption to 
PRISMHealth plan participants. 
 
2022 Legislative and Regulatory Updates 

The Committee approved optional Blue Shield contract updates to include:  up to a 90-
day supply of prescription maintenance drugs from a retail pharmacy, and the High 
Deductible Health Plan to include peak flow meters and glucose monitors and allow them 
to be covered prior to deductible being met. 
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Alliant Program Updates 

Alliant updated the Committee on the status of the following: 
 

• Third Party Administration RFI and RFP – Open market review for traditional TPA 
services is expected to be evaluated and presented by early 2022, with an effective 
date of January 1, 2023. 

• Livongo Diabetes Services – Implementation and communication strategy are on 
schedule for the January 1, 2022 effective date. 

• Carrum 2022 Program Enhancement – Oncology services available are being 
evaluated along with ROI.  This service will not be recommended for January 1, 
2022, but will be considered once Carrum Health is able to confirm contracting with 
The Hope Institute. 

• COVID-19 Action Plan and Employer Vaccine Mandate – Alliant noted that this 
initiative is under review for impact to the program members and the overall 
program claims experience. 

 
Carrum Health Program Enhancement – Hinge Health 
The Committee approved the addition of the Carrum Health Program Enhancement - 
Hinge Health musculoskeletal services, for all applicable PRISMHealth Program 
members, effective January 1, 2022.     
 
Staff Report 

• Staff reported the withdrawal of San Benito County from the Program, as well as 
Tuolumne County joining the Program, both effective January 1, 2022. 

• Staff also reported that planning for the 2022 Healthcare Symposium has begun, 
currently scheduled for March 31st in Sacramento, and April 7th in Long Beach, with 
plans for these to be in person events. 

 
Future Meetings 

The next PRISMHealth Committee meeting will be held on Wednesday, December 8, 
2021, at 9:30 a.m. via web conference. 


